
Growing up on a farm where we grew wheat and raised sheep for wool, shearing time, was an
exciting annual event. The day before the shearers arrived, my siblings and I would help Dad round
up the sheep in the paddocks and get them to the shearing shed. We would help Mum with
preparing hearty meals and copious amounts of cake and tea for the shearers. My main job each
day was to stay out of everyone’s way until the outside small yards were full. Then, I picked up the
metal branding stamp, which was a capital A inside a circle, a tin of purple wool paint, and head out
to the freshly shorn sheep. I had to stamp each sheep with the paint-laden brand on the right rump.
Not an easy job when the sheep would never stand still, and I only had one chance to get it right
each time.

The purpose of the paint brand was to identify each sheep as belonging to our farm because
sometimes during the year, a few sheep would find a way to get through the fence into the
neighbours’ paddocks. Each year after the lambs were born, the farmers would check their sheep,
and if there were strays, they would be returned to the right farmer according to the brand on their
rump.

Thankfully, we are not marked in the same way as sheep, but as Christians, we bear the name of
Christ. However, it is not just by the name of Christ that we are known, but by our actions, how we
treat each other.

In John 13:35, Jesus says:

By this, everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you love one another.

Jesus was teaching his disciples during the Last Supper, when he gave them a new commandment
to "love one another as I have loved you".

Lord, help us to reflect your love to those we meet and in all that we do. For your name’s sake,
Amen.
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School Concert Prep
Lots of work has gone into preparing for our
long-awaited concert at the end of term! Our
JP students have been practicing hard. For the
past few weeks, Miss Lyall and a group of Year 5
& 6 students have been spending their Friday
lunchtimes building and painting props, making
backgrounds, and much more. They’ve been
working super hard to make sure this concert is
a great one, and we know it will be. If any Year 5
& 6 students are interested, they are welcome
to come help. Don’t forget to come see
everybody’s hard work at the end of term, it’s
going to be amazing!

Written by Elsa, Year 6 Student as part of the
St Mark’s Scribes. 

I was fortunate to spend last Thursday and
Friday on camp with our Year 2 students. It was
a refreshing time when I could soak up the
energy, excitement and enthusiasm of our
students.

I was incredibly impressed with the manner in
which our students were able to ‘take one more
step’. This approach was developed by the
camp provider staff who created a mindset of
when you are in a safe environment, see if you
can take one step further than you thought you
could. Expand your comfort zone. I was
energised by the sheer joy and sense of
achievement as our students took one more
step. And if it didn’t quite succeed, they knew
they had a go and were ready for next time.

Stepping out of our comfort zone doesn’t
always come naturally, but when we view
others and ourselves from a starting position of
capable and competent, we’re more likely to
have a go.

Each day at St Marks, as we see our students as
capable and competent, we’ll be encouraging
them to take one more step to grow into their
best versions of themselves.

Thank you again to our P&F team and
volunteers. Last Saturday’s discos and today’s
Father’s Day stall have both enriched our
students and community experiences.

James Heyne
Principal

Principal Ponderings

Book Club
Issue 6 Book Club forms were sent home last
week. Orders and payment are due in by Friday
5  September.th

Parent Volunteer Request
Any Junior Primary parents who would like to
help with prop making for the School Concert
at 2pm next Friday, 12 Sept in the Art Room,
are asked to please let Ms Hassold know via 
khassold@stmarks.sa.edu.au



Dancing the night away at the School Disco
On Saturday, August 30 , St Mark’s held its
annual school disco. This year’s theme was
galaxy, encouraging students to dress up in
intergalactic colours and sparkle like the stars
on the dance floor. With Heidi, the incredible
DJ, students (and teachers) danced along to
groovy songs. There were countless fun games
- from dance offs to conga lines. At the end of
the night, thanks to the P&F, students left with
lollies, a bag of chips and a juice box to refresh
them after the party. We hope you had fun at
the disco and join us next year!

th

Written by Ruby, Year 6 Student as part of the
St Mark’s Scribes.  

School life
Year 1 & Year 5 Buddies
Year 1s are learning about telling time - o'clock
and half past. To help them learn, their Year 5
Buddies played time games.



Year 2 Camp
Last week on Thursday and Friday, the Year 2’s went down to El Shaddai for their camp. They did
rock climbing, archery, laser tag, went on the giant swing, they got to hold snakes and reptiles, and
stack crates in stairs. The Year 2's loved all of the activities, but they had to be very brave to go on
the giant swing and were asked to have a go even if they had worries. They were very fortunate that
the weather there wasn’t bad at all especially not bad enough to make a snowman like at St Mark’s.
For dinner they had meatballs and garlic bread with ice cream and chocolate pudding for dessert.
Overall it seems they had a wonderful time. 
 

Written by Malakai, Year 6 Student as part of the St Mark’s Scribes.  
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Assembly
Our Week 7 Assembly was led by SRC’s Evelyn
and Lincoln. Year 5H had a informative
performance on rock movements. Year 3L
spoke about their research into National Wattle
Day. Year 1 students shared their learnings
about how everyone has different opinions,
they aren't wrong or right, just different.  Well
done to all students who earned Achievement
Awards!

School life

Achievement Awards
Congratulations to the following students

who received awards at our Week 7
Assembly:

Scarlett F
Ruby W

Matthew R
Lucy VL
Lucy C
Leo F

Finn S 

Rose M
Jed H

Jayden M
Hudson O
Henry V

Charlotte C
Ada K



 BOOKINGS ARE NOW OPEN,  TO BOOK YOUR TICKETS CLICK HERE  

WE LOOK FORWARD TO FAMILIES JOINING US FOR WHAT PROMISES
TO BE A  WONDERFUL JUNIOR PRIMARY CONCERT!

BOOKINGS
NOW
OPEN!

BOOK INGS
NOW
OPEN!

https://www.trybooking.com/DEJQX
https://www.trybooking.com/DEJQX
https://www.trybooking.com/DEJQX
https://www.trybooking.com/DEJQX


September
Sep 5 - Chapel
Sep 8 - SAPSASA Hockey
Sep 10 - Lightning Carnival
Sep 12 - Chapel
Sep 16 - Assembly
Sep 19 - Chapel
Sep 24-25 - JP School Concert
Sep 26 - Last Day Term 3

Diary 
Friday Chapel
Chapel is held every Friday at 9am in the Hall.
We look forward to Pastor Greg leading us in
Chapel tomorrow. 

Parents and friends are all welcome to attend,
and to join us in the staff room before and
after Chapel for coffee, tea, hot chocolate and
biscuits!
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